	SAFARI ASSOCIATION JULY 2019 NEWSLETTER
EFFECTIVE JUNE 21, 8A.M., PACIFIC COUNTY HAS IMPOSED A BURN BAN. ONLY SMALL RECREATIONAL CAMPFIRES ARE ALLOWED. NO BURNING OF TRASH/GARBAGE OR CONSTRUCTION MATERIALS.
If you have any questions concerning the burn ban you can call 800-323-BURN, go to www2.wadnr.gov/burn-risk or call the local office in Long Beach at 360-642-9382. Please be safe. 
REMEMBER: FIREWORKS ARE NOT ALLOWED IN SAFARI CAMPGROUND.
THANK YOU:
To the volunteers who helped with 2 recent leaks. Your help made the job go faster and decreased the cost.
To the members who had their lots cleaned up by Memorial Day and continue to keep them up. People have commented on the improved look of the park.
To the members who clean up after their pets. This is VERY much appreciated!
To the people who do 5 mph. You add to the safety in the park.
MARK YOUR CALENDARS:
July 4th will begin with our annual parade. We will organize at the lodge at 9:30 and leave at 10:00. Feel free to join the parade. Ride your bikes, walk, ride in your golf carts and wish all a Happy 4th! Wear your red, white and blue!
July 4th 1:00: Join us for a hot dog potluck. Hot dogs and their fixings will be provided. Please bring a dish to share and your own drinks.
July 19th : Join us for our annual spaghetti feed. Cost is $6 per person. Menu will consist of spaghetti, salad, garlic bread and dessert. Please bring your own drinks.
July 19th: Our annual White Elephant Auction will immediately follow the spaghetti feed. Don Itterly has again agreed to be our auctioneer. Items for the auction can be brought that day or given to Sue Buzzard before the event.
July 20th: Safari will hold their second membership meeting. Registration will begin at 12:00. The meeting will begin promptly at 1:00.
REMEMBER: Safari bills April 1st and October 1st. Payment is due in the office by the 30th of those months in order to avoid a $50 late fee. The Board is not able to waive the late fee as is stated in our Bylaws.
[bookmark: _GoBack]We have had a problem with guests who are not immediate family members and guests who have stayed longer than 30 days. Remember immediate family members (husband wife, mother, father, son, daughter, brother and sister) can use your membership without your presence. (Please let us know who is coming and when.) Other guests require your presence in the park. Also, guests may only stay for 30 days. They must then leave. It is the responsibility of members to make sure their guests are aware of one-way roads, speed limit, rules regarding pets and other rules. Members are responsible for the behavior of their guests.
There has been an issue with parking. All parking must be on your own lot and off the roadway. This applies to any guests you may have in the park.
DID YOU KNOW?
If you have a guest coming to the beach who is unable to walk in the sand, there are special wheelchairs available. These chairs have large balloon tires that make going thru the sand easier. They are available on a first come basis, for free, for 2 hours. You will find them at Chautauqua Lodge, Inn at the Sea, The Kite Museum and Ocean Park Resort.
On Monday mornings you can join your neighbors for good conversation, coffee and goodies in the lodge from 10 – 11.
On the first and third Saturdays at 5:30, members of Safari and their guests are invited to a potluck in the lodge. Just bring a dish to share and your drinks. You are sure to enjoy yourselves.

Have a great summer. Enjoy the beach and be safe!






